

St Bernadette's Catholic Primary School

2 Willey St Sunshine North Vic 3020 Ph: 039311 8872

E: principal@stbsunshinenth.catholic.edu.au ABN: 54 744 343 007

23rd March 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

The Eucharist is a very special Sacrament that your child will be receiving for the first time in a few weeks' time. The Eucharist is central to our Catholic faith and it is our belief that the bread and the wine are changed into the body and blood of Christ, who lived, died and rose again for us all. It is our belief that by receiving the Eucharist, we are nourished by our Lord and develop a personal relationship with Him. Students who will be receiving the Eucharist for the first time will receive both the Body and the Blood of Christ. This means that they will receive the bread that has been changed into the body of Christ and the wine which has been changed into the blood of Christ.

During the Eucharist retreat which will take place on Thursday the 19th of April, students will be practicing receiving the bread and the wine in their original forms. In order to do this, we are asking that parents give their permission for their child to sip the wine on this day. The aim of this is to have the children experience the bread and the wine so that when they make their First Eucharist, they are not surprised by the taste. Please note that if you do not give permission for your child to taste the wine, they will still be able to receive the Blood of Christ at their First Eucharist as you will be present with them.

If you have any questions regarding this, please do not hesitate to see Miss Browne at school.

Thank You	
anelsle	
Mrs Joanne Webster	
Principal	

EUCHARIST WINE PERMISSION

Miss Amanda Browne
Religious Education Leader

(your name)	_ do / do not give permission for (please circle)
(child's name)	to taste the wine which will be used when they
receive their First Eucharist.	
Parent Signature	

St Bernadette's Catholic Primary School

2 Willey St
Sunshine North Vic 3020
Ph: 039311 8872
E: principal@stbsunshinenth.catholic.edu.au
ABN: 54 744 343 007

23 Tháng Ba 2018

Kính gởi quý Phụ Huynh và Người Giám Hộ

Thánh Thể là một Bí tích rất đặc biệt mà con của quý vị sắp nhận lãnh lần đầu tiên trong một vài tuần lễ. Thánh Thể là trọng tâm của đức tin Công giáo và là niềm tin của chúng ta rằng bánh và rượu được biến thành mình và máu của Chúa Kitô đã sống, đã chết và đã sống lại cho tất cả chúng ta. Đó là niềm tin của chúng ta cho rằng khi nhận lãnh Thánh Thể, chúng ta được nuôi dưỡng bởi Thiên Chúa của chúng ta và phát triển mối quan hệ cá nhân với Ngài. Những học sinh sắp nhận Thánh Thể lần đầu tiên sẽ nhận được cả Mình và Máu của Chúa Kitô. Điều này có nghĩa là các em sẽ nhận được bánh đã được biến thành mình của Chúa Kitô và rượu đã biến thành máu của Chúa Kitô.

Trong thời gian tĩnh tâm Thánh Thể sẽ diễn ra vào thứ Năm, ngày 19 tháng Tư, các học sinh sẽ được thực hành nhận lãnh bánh và rượu ở dạng ban đầu. Để làm điều này, chúng tôi yêu cầu phụ huynh cho phép con trẻ nhấp rượu vào ngày này. Mục đích của việc này là để cho trẻ em trải nghiệm bánh và rượu để khi các em rước Thánh Thể Lần Đầu, các em sẽ không ngạc nhiên bởi mùi vị. Xin lưu ý rằng nếu quý vị không cho phép con mình nếm rượu, các em vẫn có thể nhận lãnh Máu Chúa Kitô trong Thánh Thể Lần đầu của các em khi quý vị sẽ hiện diện với các em.

Nếu quý vị có bất kỳ câu hỏi nào liên quan đến vấn đề này, vui lòng đừng ngần ngại gặp Cô Browne ở trường.

Cám ơn quý vị

Mrs Joanne Webster

Hiệu Trưởng

Miss Amanda Browne Trưởng Ban Giáo Lý

CHO PHÉP DÙNG RƯƠU THÁNH THỂ

Tôi		cho / không cho phép
	(tên quý vị)	(xin khoanh tròn)
		nếm rượu sẽ được sử dụng
	(tên con)	
khi cá	c em nhận lãnh Thán	h Thể Lần Đầu của các em.
Chữ Ký	Phụ Huynh	